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Kendal Flood Risk Management Scheme
Gooseholme Common Key

A – Outfall 
The new Stock Beck outfall into the river 
Kent. 

B – Wet Well Shaft  
This is the underground structure which will 
house the pumps for stock beck designed to 
transfer water of Stock Beck from the Well to 
the Outfall (A).  

C – Flood wall construction  
Constructed from a sheet pile foundation the 
concrete flood wall will be clad in local stone. 

D – Valve Chamber  
This chamber will house the 
valves for the onward pumping of 
Stock Beck in flood conditions.

E – Motor Control Centre
Building (MCC)
This building will house all the 
electrical infrastructure that will 
power the stock beck pumps in 
flood conditions. 

F – Staff welfare cabins
On site accommodation for our 
staff working in this area.

G – Kerbing   
Kerbing is now complete in this 
location and forms part of our flood 
defence.

H – Glass panel flood wall 
The glass panels will be partially 
uncovered with the remaining 
uncovered once the MCC building is 
completedOverall completion tracker   
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Kendal Flood Risk Management Scheme – Gooseholme Common update for week of 17th June 2024  

Sewer Diversion – sheet piled dry working area 
with new sewer pipe 

Motor Control Centre Building – Housing for all the 
electrical equipment for the Stock Beck pumps

Wet Well Shaft – Underground housing of 
the pumps for Stock Beck

What’s happening this week

• Motor Control Building – The block work for the internal walls is currently at roof height. The Black painting on the block work is a sealant to give additional 
waterproof properties to the inner block work. Majority of the plinths have been installed and the stone cladding has started to take place. 

• Sewer Diversion – The diversion works are continuing along St George’s Walk. Last week piling was required as a dry excavated hole was needed to install the 
Manhole chamber. We understand the piling has noise and vibration impacts to properties in the area of Castle Crescent and we have been monitoring the 
impacts all week with vibration monitors in place. We have a maximum vibration tolerance procedure in place and whilst the vibration was at its greatest at the 
Church, it was well within tolerance at the properties, although we have recorded some reported impacts experienced by residents. There will be no Piling this 
week and we will continually update residents and businesses when piling works are programmed.

• Wet Well – The majority of the wet well structure is now complete. This is a 4.5m deep X 9m wide shaft that once complete will take water from Stock Beck in 
storm conditions. The frame as seen in the picture is in place to support the wet well ring as we penetrate the structure to allow the pump pipes to come through 
this gap.

• Valve Chamber –The valve chamber construction is on course and the next stage is to install the pipework, which will connect this to the Wet Well, as 
mentioned above. 



Kendal Flood Risk Management Scheme – you said, we did…….
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